Rivington Primary School

PUPIL PREMIUIM STATEMENT 2011-12

Pupil premium is funding allocated to schools by the Government.  It is for schools to decide how the Pupil Premium, allocated to schools per FSM (free school meal) pupil, is spent, as they are best placed to assess what additional provision should be made for the individual pupils at their school.

The level of premium in 2011-12 was £488 per pupil for pupils eligible for free school meals (FSM) and for pupils in care who have been continuously looked after for six months.  It will increase to £600 per pupil in 2012-13.

At Rivington Primary School, Pupil Premium money is used to ensure FSM children and LAC children are supported in making at least good academic progress, aiming to make a minimum of 2 sub levels progress every school year.

Amount of Pupil Premium allocated in 2011-12

£25,170
How this money was spent
· one to one tuition
· learning manager to work with children and families and to overcome barriers to learning

· additional teacher time to allow for small focus group teaching

· additional teaching assistant times to lead focus interventions for groups and pupils

Further money from schools budget is added to the pupil premium to ensure all children make required progress. 
This year the pupil premium money was used successfully to make sure children throughout school made progress of at least 2 sub levels and to support our Y6 children who achieved 100% level 4 and above in English and 97% level 4 and above in Mathematics. 
